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DEAR COLLEAGUE : 

As President of the Association of Former Internes and Residents of 
Freedmen's Hospital, it becomes my duty to issue the "official call" for the 
Annual Meeting and Scientific Assembly of our Association at Freedmen's 
Hospital, Washington, D. C. The dates are Monday through Thursday, 
June 9-12, inclusive, 1952. 

Those who have attended the Scientific sessions in recent years know 
that the caliber of our programs meet the highest and most exacting stand­
ards. Many nationally known authorities from leading medical centers of 
the country have appeared as guest lecturers. Of great interest also has 
been the report of research by the brilliant young current crop of internes 
and residents of Freedmen's as well as lectures by the Howard Medical 
faculty. Scientific and technical exhibits add to the general interest of the 
meeting. 

This year, some of the nation 's most outstanding medical celebrities 
from the Midwest Medical Center of Chicago and the Mayo Clinic will be our 
guest. I must not fail to mention that the plans for the annual "round-up" 
and picnic are already under way and are expected to be more delightful 
than ever. Several of the interne classes are planning reunions, and I per­
sonally would like to greet all of the internes of my day and especially those 
who have not attended recently to support the program of the administra­
tion of 1952. 

Further details of the plans for the meeting and the scientific pro­
gram will be sent to you by Dr. William A. Warfield, Executive Secretary, 
and Dr. J. B. Johnson, Chairman, Program Committee 

Hoping to see all of you in Washington, I am 

Yours fraternally and sincerely, 

LEONIDAS H. BERRY, 
President. 


